

MEDICAL BOARD OF CALIFORNIA Licensing Program



17 August 2017

E-mail: dean.bjmc@hotmail.com

Dean, BJ Medical College Civil Hospital Campus Asarwa, Ahmedabad – 380016 INDIA

RE: Medical Board of California - Medical School Recognition

Dear Dean (Dr.) Bharat J. Shah:

This is in response to your request for recognition of BJ Medical College, Ahmedabad, affiliated with Gujarat University, by the Medical Board of California (Board).

The Board has determined that BJ Medical College, Ahmedabad, affiliated with Gujarat University, native language program meets the criteria for recognition pursuant to California Code of Regulations, Title 16, Division, Section 1314.1(a)(1) and has been included on the list of recognized medical schools on the Board's Web site at: (http://www.mbc.ca.gov/applicant/schools recognized.html).

Graduates of BJ Medical College, Ahmedabad, affiliated with Gujarat University are now eligible to apply for a California Postgraduate Training Authorization Letter or a Physician's and Surgeon's Certificate.

Please contact Mark Seidl via email at <u>Mark.Seidl@mbc.ca.gov</u> or by telephone at 916-274-6103, should you have additional questions.

Sincerely,

April Alameda

Staff Services Manager II

Clary